Information about Testing Poultry for a County Fair
To assist our busy county agents and poultry leaders, here is a brief outline about how to get the birds tested for a county show:

1. Several weeks in advance, determine who will conduct the testing for you. Veterinarians may test, as well as the persons on the certified tester’s list from the Kansas Animal Health Department. A lot of judges are certified to test. You may be able to ask them to help test. 
2. If there is no certified tester close to you, then someone in the group may get certified by completing the certification process. 
3. Within 90 days of the show, the birds that will be exhibited should be tested at a regular 4H meeting or other event. You can also test the day of the show, however, it is often to hectic to conduct testing at check in. 

4. The testing results, and bird information is recorded on a special form. You can obtain the “Exhibitor’s List for Poultry Show, Sale, or Other Event” . You can record all birds entered in the show on this single sheet to cut down on paperwork. This form is submitted to this office and will suffice for proof of testing at the Kansas State Fair. However, if the exhibitor wants to show the bird at other fairs, or take them across state lines, they will need a VS 9-2 form. You can obtain a copy of the VS 9-2 form free from Dr. Beyer or KAHD.  Any bird coming to the Kansas State Fair MUST HAVE a permanent leg band attached and the number recorded on the county’s “Exhibitor’s List for Poultry Show, Sale, or Other Event” form or a 
VS 9-2. 
5. Remember that NO waterfowl or pigeons need to be tested. Market broilers less than 90 days old do not require testing. 

6. Once the “Exhibitor’s List for Poultry Show, Sale, or Other Event” form is completed, submit a copy to:
Dr. Scott Beyer

Dept. of Animal Sciences & Industry

Kansas State University

130 Call Hall

Manhattan, KS 66506-1600
7. The best thing to do is PLAN AHEAD! Make sure you arrange for a certified tester well before fair time. If no certified tester is available you will need to get your poultry leader or another individual certified.

